
EDITORIAL 

The Arts Association can claim another full and successful year 
of inaugural lectures, a book launch, and activities in association 
with related Faculty bodies. (One inaugural lecture not able to 
be included in this volume was that of Roger Benjamin, professor 
of Fine Arts.) Interest in the Association has grown again, and 
enquiries about Arts have come from as far afield as Brazil. We 
are grateful for support from the Dean of Arts and from the 
Chancellor's Committee. 

We rely heavily on our members, through their support and 
through their renewal of subscriptions. This year we have been 
checking our membership lists, and urge defaulters to renew. 

It is with very great regret that we record the sudden death of 
Emeritus Professor William Ritchie, who held the chair of Greek 
from 1965 to 1991 (the last such chair, as Greek and Latin merged 
in 1992 to become the Department of Classics). Among his 
publications was The Authenticity of the Rhesus of Euripides. He 
was active in establishing and editing Antichthon, and was 
sometime President of the Classical Association of New South 
Wales and of the Australian Society for Classical Studies. Bill 
Ritchie, a shy and most likeable man, was a Vice President of the 
Arts Association for many years, a regular presence at committee 
meetings, and a strong upholder of our activities. We extend 
sympathy to his friends and family. 

G.L.L. 
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